
A Warm Welcome to Adam! 

By Lesley Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are very excited to announce we have a 
new Service Co-ordinator in the Client Liaison 
Team.  Adam Eustace joined us on the 25th 
April.  

Adam has joined Alzheimerôs & Dementia 
Support Services with five yearsô experience in 
hands-on and management of care delivery in 
residential care for seniors and previous 
experience working in news media. 

He has been spending his first month visiting  
the full range of services  Alzheimer's and 
Dementia Support Services provide. Using his 
extensive background in news media, Adam 
has written us a piece about his visits to all our 

different services. It is a great read for those of 
you who are curious as to what our full range 
of services includes.  You can find this on page 
2. 

Issue 16  

On 16th May Monday Club had a visit to the Gravesend Fire Station. We 
were treated like royalty, greeted by the watch manager Daniel Turner and 
fire fighters Mike Edwards, Lee Bradley, Rachel Spencer and Tania Alywin. 

Mike and Lee gave us a demonstration of the equipment that is stored on 
the engine. They talked about the different types of incidents that they may 
have to attend, examples included chemical fires, animal rescues and road 

traffic accidents.  

Did you know, the average Fire Engine weight was 17.8 Ton. 

 

 

 

 

  

     

 

 

 

We also had a very informative talk by Rachel Spencer. Rachel is the Home 
Safety Officer working with the vulnerable personôs team. She told us all 

about the various services available to the elderly and vulnerable in the 

community.  

She showed us smoke alarms for able-bodied and for those with hearing 

and visual problems. Cooker safety switches and socket safe boxes. All of 
the services are completely free and, as potential carers, we are in the 
position to identify elderly or vulnerable people who may be in need of 
these services. For more information about these devices it is worth calling 

the Home Safety Team on 0800 9237000 or email home@kent.fire -uk.org. 
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Issue 16 
In the last week of April our clients at Garden Lodge were visited by 
The Matinee Singing Group. We were  privileged to hear them perform 
a range of songs for us, including óCan You Feel the Love Tonightô from 
The Lion King, along with many other classics.  

Many of our clients were singing along with the group, waving their 
hands and clapping along.  

By Angela Farrell 



Working in a care home is very much a linear experience. Shifts start. Shifts end. And in between, things happen 

according to the time of day, interrupted and enlivened occasionally by the unexpected, or rather, unscheduled. 

Of course, while everyone is on their own journey, many share a similar route. There are those who receive assisted 

living care, dementia care, or nursing and others who are independent and tread their own path. With each new day the 

care team strives to make a difference to the life of each individual. There is a certain rhythm to the working day. Then I 

joined Alzheimerôs & Dementia Support Servicesé 

Scarcely 24 hours in the door and I had been whisked off on a whirlwind tour of the many support services being 

provided and organised by Alzheimerôs & Dementia Support Services. Instead of rolling out care and support in a linear 

fashion, I now find myself at the centre of it all. Goodness! This is exciting. 

My first outing was to attend a ódementia-friendlyô community meeting hosted by Kent County Council in Dartford. This 

was a real eye-opener because it provided an instant snapshot of the multi-agency Alzheimerôs and Dementia support 

network present in Dartford alone. I had no idea that there were so many players on the pitch. Now who has the ball? 

Dartford Peer Support Group was my first taste of services provided directly by Alzheimerôs & Dementia Support 

Services. Acting as facilitator, our own Ross Mullis got things warmed up with a nice cuppa. Intended for those who are 

coming to terms with early onset dementia, this get-together enables people to raise concerns and anxieties, discussing 

them openly and confidentially, learning from one another how to make the most of every day and lifeôs challenges. 

Coping strategies were discussed briefly, but the main focus of attention was that old taboo, politics, whereas at the 

Gravesend Peer Support Group meeting, which I attended subsequently, fond memories from working days passed was 

the topic of choice. 

Then it was on to the Carer Support Group where supporting the carers, invariably family members, takes centre stage, 

which I attended at Swanley and Gravesend. Next up was Singing For The Brain at The Pavilion, Oakfield Park in 

Wilmington. Not just a sing -a-long, this therapeutic activity enables those who have forgotten how to speak to  re-find 

words through song. 

I was struck by the diversity between the different Memory Cafés I have attended at Gravesend, West Kingsdown, 

Hartley and Swanley. Coming together to enjoy a lively chat and entertainment over a nice cup of tea and slice of cake, 

each local group has its own energy and character. A playful physical exercise programme provided by Sarah Lawrence 

ensured that the Swanley café was especially animated. Advice is always available on hand. 

I have enjoyed meeting and working with our day care team at Garden Lodge and seeing the good work they are doing, 

including the running of the transport service and Lunch Club. Having attended the Monday Club, I can personally 

vouch for the quality and freshness of the cod and chips served at the Reliance Fish Restaurant in Gravesend. 

Supporting the more independent of those with dementia, the Monday Club dine at a different restaurant each meet, 

enjoying life to the full.  

I also gained insight into our Support At Home service, separate to essential care provision, where with someone with 

dementia receives assistance from a carer who focuses on the things that can make a difference to the quality of a 

personôs life, such as going for a walk or simply proving companionship. I also met someone who had returned to their 

home, having been in hospital due to a fall. They were receiving our Bridging Service, supporting them to regain 

confidence during their recovery and helping them to access follow-on services. 

The past three weeks have offered an invaluable birds eye view of the work being undertaken by Alzheimerôs & Dementia 

Support Services. A number of experiences struck a chord. 

My first home visit with Service Delivery Coordinator Nicola Lambert opened my eyes to what it is like to be caring for a 

partner with whom one is living at home. Caring for someone who is immobile and highly dependent has the ability to 

collapse oneôs outlook and life chances to that of a 24/7 live-in carer without evenings, weekends or any time off. 

Isolation, highly limited access to social care services and the personal cost of oneôs sacrifice brought home to me the 

vital role performed by support facilitators and providers such as Alzheimerôs & Dementia Support Services. 

The non-judgemental support and enduring patience of Nicola Lambert in acting as a Dementia Buddy to a person with 

dementia at Medway Hospital was another stand-out moment for me. We found the person howling and highly agitated. 

Hospital staff seemed to be at a loss as how to respond. Nicola approached the person calmly, became attuned to their 

distress and anxieties, and, through taking the time to listen, made it known that she was there for them. The person was 

restful when we left. 

Care is not just a word. Itôs the humility and dignity one bestows upon others. 

Care and Support through Fresh Eyes  
By Adam Eustace 

Page 2 



By Kris Healey 

By Lesley Knight, Ross Mullis and Nicola Lambert 

Garden Lodge enjoy Twiddle Muffs!  

Our Garden Lodge clients were given 
some amazing hand sewn twiddle 
muffs.  Twiddle muffs are a tool 
designed to stimulate people with 
dementia. Often those with dementia 
are restless and would like to have 
something to keep their hands 
occupied. Twiddle muffs are designed 
with bits ands bobs attached to them, 
that provides sensory stimulation 
and relaxation, while keeping hands 
nice and warm. 

 

A lovely friend of Alzheimer's and 
Dementia Support Services spent 
some time knitting a number of these 
for our day care clients. They have 
been absolutely brilliant! They are 
(and continue to be) very popular 
with our clients. Our service users 
have had great fun playing with them 
already.  

 

The twiddle muffs have had a positive 
impact on our clients,  as a result of 
the twiddle muffs, one of our clients 
(Mrs C) had her very best day at 
Garden Lodge EVER! Mrs C has been 
attending our service for a number of 
years and has sadly reached the stage 
in her dementia journey that she 
actually gets very little from 
attending. This week however, was a 
very different story. Through the use 
of one of the Twiddle Muffs, she 
engaged with our staff, our other 
service users and our activities in a 
way that has not been seen for a very 
long time.  

 

For more information about twiddle 
muffs and how to go about making 
them visit www.knitforpeace.org  

Dementia Awareness Week  
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Dementia Awareness week was on the 

15thð21st May. The Client Liaison Team 

in particular have been working very 

hard to run a number of different events 

during the week.  

On Wednesday 18th May we held a very 

special Dartford Memory Cafe.  It was 

decided that to raise awareness for 

Dementia Week we would hold a larger 

cafe, with more than one organisation 

present. In total we had all 8 organisations that we invited! They all turned up!  

To name a few we had Care Navigators, 

Carers First and Kent Fire and Rescue, a 

big thank you also goes to our 

volunteers who kept the conversations 

and refreshments flowing and the fire 

crew from Dartford who mixed and 

mingled with the guests. 

The day went very well and the feedback from the clients and organisations was 

very positive, with Helen from Dartford council explaining;  

ñThe event gave me a great opportunity to meet some of the Boroughs more 

senior residents. It also provided a chance to engage with key partners which is 

essential when signposting and referring residents who are in need of help and 

support.ò 

The cafe was a success, Dartford definitely knew we were there, and we were even 

able to inform passers-by of our organisation and how we are there to support 

those affected by Dementia. 

On Thursday 19th May, we held a street stall on Gravesham high street  to raise 

awareness and provide information.  We had a good engagement with the passing 

public.  This was followed in the afternoon with a Tea Dance at the Conservative 

Club.  There were some good moves and  a lot of fun was had. 

 

 

 

 

 

                    ....... 

An event organised by Sevenoaks District Council and held in Hextable took place 

on Friday 20th May it was to give members of the community the opportunity to 

find out a little more about dementia and the local organisations who can provide 

support, advice and information for both carers and those living with it. Nicola, 

Eve and Cecilia were all there to represent Alzheimer's and Dementia Support 

Services, they were able to give a talk explaining the services that we offer                      

and there was a chance for people to ask questions and take                      

information home with them.  



This year our Charity will take over fantastic new premises, which will be used to improve 

services and provide more much needed resources for our clients.  

 

But we need you! 
 

Can you help your local community Charity, by hosting an event to raise much 

needed funds for our new Hub? 

 

Can you host a Tea party, Coffee Morning, Cake sale, Plant sale, Craft sale, Bingo 

night, Karaoke night, Murder Mystery night, Dinner party, Cream Tea, Garden 

party, Movie night, Soiree, Rendezvous, Bake off, Cheese and wine, Euro 2016 

Party, Eurovision Night, Olympics Wine-athon, Walk with Friends, Sponsored si-

lence, skip, eat, drink, dance, or anything. You get the idea. 

Raise funds for Alzheimer's and Dementia Support Services 
 

Please contact Angela 01474 533990 or 07779 964984 



A busy months of events  

On Saturday 16th April we had a stall at the Gurdwara in Gravesend to     
celebrate the  Vaisakhi festival.  The local football team were kind enough to 
collect money for us on the  procession around Gravesend. They collected 

us  the grand total of £266.14. Despite the chilly day we thoroughly enjoyed 

ourselves, we were able to talk to many members of the public about our             

services, while enjoying  some delicious food and brilliant entertainment.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 4th May, Alzheimer's and Dementia Support Services were 

invited to the Gravesend Job Fair. Steph, Jo and Karen attended with a 
wealth of materials and details about us and some of our recruiting needs. 
We had interest from members of the public and we were also able to make 
some good connections with some local businesses.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now part of the Kent Advocacy 

Partnership, providing an Advocacy 

Service to people living with                     

dementia. 

Advocacy is about helping people 

who, for whatever reason, find it              

difficult to voice their own opinions 

and choices, to be listened to. 

 

Advocacy can help people to put             

forward their own views at meetings 

or assessments, help people to find 

out information so that they can make 

informed decisions, and generally 

support them to be heard. 

There are several different types of 

advocacy support available,                 

depending on what different                        

conditions affect people; people living 

with dementia may have Mental               

Capacity  issues ï in these cases they 

will be supported by an Independent 

Mental Capacity Advocate (an IMCA).  

If they have  Mental Health issues 

they will be supported by a Mental 

Health Advocate (IMHA).  

There are also advocates available for 

older people, people living with a   

disability etc. so Kent Advocacy can 

help support both people living with 

dementia and their families and               

Carers. 

If you are working with someone who 

you believe needs an Advocate you 

can initially speak to Lesley or Nicola 

in the Client Liaison Team, for advice. 

To make a referral for an advocate you 
can call Kent Advocacy on 0300 3435 

714 or log onto their website 
www.kentadvocacy.org.uk 

 

New Advocacy Service 
By Lesley Knight By Lesley Knight and Steph Sargent 

Mandy  looking after the stand.  

Karen looking after the stand.  

Angela Needs You! 

ARE YOU UP TO THE CHALLENGE?  

On Sunday 5th June, Alzheimer's and  

Dementia Support Services are  running a 

Sponsored Abseil in Maidstone. Want to 

put your fear of heights to the test, or            

simply want an excuse to fundraise for us? 

If you are interested please contact Angela 

Farrell on 01474 533990 or                              

angela.farrell@alz-dem.org 
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